CiTRIX

June 11, 2010

Doctors Without Borders
333 Seventh Avenue
NY, NY, 10001

Dear Sir or Madam:
Citrix Systems, Inc. supports our communities by offering a company match for qualified
charitable contributions made by our employees. Enclosed please find our check in the

amount of $ 1000 issued on behalf of Brian Donegan, our employee.

We are happy to provide this gift to your organization and sincerely hope that it will assist you
in achieving your goals.

Regards,

Jo Moskowitz
Director, Corporate Citizenship

cc.  Brian Donegan, DataCenter & Cloud Division

Citrix Systems, Inc.

851 West Cypress Creek Road
Fort Lauderdale, FL. 33309
Telephone 954-267-3000



